to reforms and to ensuring "the peaceful free expression of Syrian citizens' will" (http://eng. kremlin.ru/news/2264).

18. This idea is spelled out in Dmitri Trenin, "Ankara as a Geopolitical Partner for Moscow," InoSMI.ru, April 29, 2011 (http://inosmi.ru/op_ed/20110429/168896495.html).

CHAPTER THIRTY-FOUR

1. "China Says It Suffers 'Large-Scale' Economic Losses in Libya," Reuters, February 24, 2011 (http://af.reuters.com/article/libyaNews/idAFTOE71N06L20110224?pageNumber=1& virtualBrandChannel=0).

2. Sun Liping, "Social Order Is Currently a Severe Challenge," *Economic Observer*, February 25, 2011 (http://opinion.hexun.com/2011-02-25/127571301.html). There are understandable questions about how to define and measure these incidents, but the scope of such activity is beyond dispute. For more on this, see Will Freeman, "The Accuracy of China's 'Mass Incidents," *Financial Times*, March 2, 2010 (www.ft.com/intl/cms/s/0/9ee6fa64-25b5-11df-9bd3-00144feab49a,s01=1.html#axzz1SCTI2xlj).

3. "China-Egypt 10-Year Strategic Cooperation—Mutual Benefit and Win-Win Cooperation," interview with China's Ambassador to Egypt, August 6, 2009 (www.focac.org/eng/jlydh/sjzs/t619121.htm).

4. For relevant data, see Erica Downs, "China-Gulf Energy Relations," in *China and the Persian Gulf*, edited by Bryce Wakefield and Susan L. Levenstein (Washington: Woodrow Wilson International Center for Scholars, 2011), pp. 63–65.

5. "No Pastoral Idyll: Turbulence in Inner Mongolia Makes Managing China No Easier," *The Economist*, June 2, 2011 (www.economist.com/node/18775303). See also Jamil Anderlini, "Unrest Spreads among China's Migrant Masses," *Financial Times*, June 17, 2011 (www.ft.com/intl/cms/s/0/e0696f2c-98f9-11e0-acd2-00144feab49a.html#axz1SCTI2xlj); Liang Chen and Li Qian, "Deadly Blast Hits Govt Office in Jiangxi," *Global Times* (China), May 27, 2011 (http://china.globaltimes.cn/society/2011-05/659581.html).

6. "Wen Jiabao: Comparing China to North Africa and Other Politically Unstable Countries is Incorrect," *Global Times*, March 14, 2011 (http://china.huanqiu.com/lhbd/gdxw/2011-03/1561300.html).

7. On the immediate suppression of public protests in Beijing, see James Fallows, "Arab Spring, Chinese Winter," *The Atlantic*, September 2011 (www.theatlantic.com/magazine/archive/2011/09/arab-spring-chinese-winter/8601/).

8. Fiona Hill, "How Russia and China See the Egyptian Revolution," *Foreign Policy*, February 15, 2011 (http://www.foreignpolicy.com/articles/2011/02/15/how_russia_and_china_ see_the_egyptian_revolution?print=yes&hidecomments=yes&page=full); Andrew Jacobs and Jonathan Ansfield, "Catching Scent of Revolution, China Moves to Snip Jasmine," *New York Times*, May 10, 2011 (www.nytimes.com/2011/05/11/world/asia/11jasmine.html?_r=2).

9. Sharon LaFraniere and Edward Wong, "Even With Protests Averted, China Turns to Intimidation of Foreign Journalists," *New York Times*, March 6, 2012 (http://www.nytimes. com/2011/03/07/world/asia/07china.html?pagewanted=all).

10. See, in particular, Ye Qing, "Debating the Arab Uprisings: Views from China" (Washington: Center for Strategic and International Studies, June 2011), pp. 1–2 (http://csis.org/files/publication/fr11n06.pdf).

11. Huang Jingjing, "China Counting Financial Losses in Libya," *Global Times* (China), March 4, 2011 (http://china.globaltimes.cn/diplomacy/2011-03/629817.html).

12. "China Evacuates Nationals from Chaotic Libya," *People's Daily*, February 23, 2011 (http://english.peopledaily.com.cn/90001/90776/90883/7296633.html).

13. Yun Sun, "China's Acquiescence on UNSCR 1973, No Big Deal," PacNet 20, March 31, 2011 (http://csis.org/files/publication/pac1120.pdf).

14. "Transcript of PRC FM Spokesman News Conference on June 9, 2011" (opensource. gov [June 10, 2011]).

15. See comments by Minister of Foreign Affairs Yang Jiechi to Mahmoud Jibril, chairman of the National Transitional Council, then visiting Beijing, in Li Lianxing, "Libyan Opposition 'Important Dialogue Partner," *China Daily*, June 23, 2011 (www.chinadaily. com.cn/cndy/2011-06/23/content_12756584.htm).

16. Though there are major differences in estimated losses calculated by different Chinese sources, comments by officials from the Ministry of Commerce and the China International Contractors Association acknowledge that the losses were severe. See Huang, "China Counting Financial Losses in Libya."

17. See the comments of Foreign Affairs spokesman Ma Zhaoxu, *Xinhua*, August 22, 2011 (www.china.org.cn).

18. A subsequent official estimate placed the total number of Chinese projects in Libya at fifty, with a total worth of \$18.8 billion. See Zheng Yangpeng and Wang Yan, "NTL Recognized as Ruling Authority," *China Daily*, September 13, 2011.

19. Yun Sun, "China's Acquiescence on UNSCR 1973."

20. Keith Bradsher, "China Moves Closer to Libyan Opposition," *New York Times*, June 22, 2011 (http://www.nytimes.com/2011/06/23/world/asia/23beijing.html?_r=1). "Senior PRC Diplomat Visits Libyan Opposition Base, Urges Political Solution," *Xinhua*, July 6, 2011 (http://news.xinhuanet.com/english2010/china/2011-07/07/c_13969784.htm).

21. For additional details, see Gabe Collins and Andrew Erickson, "Implications of China's Military Evacuation of Citizens from Libya," *China Brief* 11 no. 4 (March 10, 2011) (www.jamestown.org/programs/chinabrief/single/?tx_ttnews%5Btt_news%5D=37633&c Hash=7278cfd21e6fb19afe8a823c5cf88f07).

CHAPTER THIRTY-FIVE

1. Fareed Zakaria, The Post-American World (New York: W. W. Norton, 2008).

2. Laura Rozen, "U.S. Scrambles to Respond as Egypt Protests Intensify," *Politico*, January 28, 2011; Phil Stewart and David Morgan, "ElBaradei Urges U.S. to Abandon Mubarak," Reuters, January 30, 2011; Evan Hill, "Egypt Protesters Consolidate Gains," Al Jazeera, February 5, 2011; Kirit Radia, Huma Khan, and Alexander Marquardt, "President Mubarak Tells Defiant Egyptians That Government Will Resign," *ABC News*, January 28, 2011. For audiences parsing statements, see Shadi Hamid, "Values Added: Euphoria in Cairo," Brookings Video, February 13, 2011.

3. On China, see Geoffrey Kemp, *The East Moves West: India, China, and Asia's Growing Presence in the Middle East* (Brookings, 2010); Chietigj Bajpaee, "China Stakes Its Middle East Claim," *Asia Times*, March 14, 2006; Simon Henderson, "China and Oil: The Middle East Dimension," PolicyWatch 898 (Washington Institute for Near East Policy, September 15, 2004). On Russia, see Hannah Carter and Anoushiravan Ehteshami, eds., *The Middle East's Relations with Asia and Russia* (New York: Routledge, 2004); Igor Khrestin and John Elliot, "Russia and the Middle East," *Middle East Quarterly* 9, no. 1 (2007): 21–27; "Country Overview," *Iran Investment Monthly*, August 2010, p. 5; Marat Terterov, *Russian and CIS Relations with the Gulf Region: Current Trends in Political and Economic Dynamics* (Dubai: Gulf Research Center, November 2009). On energy relationships, see Simon Shen, "Qualitative Energy Diplomacy in Central Asia: A Comparative Analysis of the Policies of the United States, Russia and China," Brookings Research and Commentary, April 2011.